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1st February 2024
Dear Sir/Madam
Re: 23/02306/FUL/Residential development comprising 186 no. units and 291sqm of (community/commercial space) and other associated works.  Farmfield Nurseries Selsey Road Hunston Chichester West Sussex PO20 1AU
I have been asked to write on behalf of Sidlesham Parish Council to notify you of our support for Hunston Parish Council in their objection to the above planning application.  Sidlesham Parish Council acknowledge that we are objecting to this planning application even though it covers our neighbouring Parish. 
Sidlesham Parish Council object on the grounds of the effect of increased traffic numbers which will add to problems of road maintenance, traffic queues and road safety for those living to the south of the village, in particular, Sidlesham and Selsey, but also to the considerable numbers who travel from the Wittering’s to access both Chichester and eastwards towards Bognor Regis and beyond.

Although the sewage outflow does not go to the Sidlesham Water Treatment Works, the increase will add to the problems of water etc flowing via the Pagham Rife which passes through Pagham Harbour, much of which fronts Sidlesham Quay which is covered by a Conservation status. 
Although not mentioned by Hunston Parish Council, it is our understanding that North Mundham Primary School to which children from Hunston attend as their nearest state school is already full. Should this application for 186 new housing accommodation be built it must surely be the case that many residents from the proposed type of accommodation will have young children.  This will cause great difficulty for parents to find school places. 
Sidlesham Parish Council wholeheartedly supports Hunston Parish Council in objecting most strongly to this proposed development and endorses Hunston Parish Council’s objections.  

Sidlesham Parish Council would ask that you present this letter in support when the matter comes before yourselves.
Yours faithfully
Alison Colban
Alison Colban (Ms)
Clerk to Sidlesham Parish Council

